
ORNITHOLOGICAL NEWS 

Our Past President, Albert F. Ganier has been named the “Tennessee Conservationist 

of The Year,” and on 3 December 1966 was awarded the “Governor’s Award” by Gover- 

nor Frank G. Clement. 

In February 1967 the University of Oklahoma Press published the book, “Oklahoma 

Birds” by George M. Sutton, another Past President. 

Those members anticipating attendin g the Annual Meeting in New Hampshire might 

wTel1 consider consulting two books by two other of our Past Presidents. Maurice Brooks’, 

“The Appalachians” (see p. 123) will serve to put the White Mountains in their proper 

perspective, and ‘:The Bird Watcher’s America” edited by Olin Sewall Pettingill, Jr., 

contains a very informative chapter, “In Northern New Hampshire” written by Tudor 

Richards, President of the host organization for this meeting. 

The name of Anders H. Anderson of 3221 E. Kleindale Road, Tucson, Arizona 85716 

was inadvertently omitted from the Membership List published in Volume 78. Both the 

Treasurer and the Editor are aware that there are probably a number of mistakes, and 

perhaps further omissions from the published list. If your name has been mispelled, 

or your address is in error we have no way of knowing this unless you inform us of the 

error. 

We have been informed of the death on 2 August 1966 of one of the oldest members 

of the WOS, Mr. Harold M. Holland of Galesburg, Illinois who had been a member 

since 1915. 

The Council of the South African Ornithological Society announces that the Third 

Pan African Ornithological Congress will be held in Kruger National Park in March 

1969. Further information can be obtained from: The Hon. Secretary S.A.O.S., c/o 

Percy Fitzpatrick Institute, University of Capetown, Rondebosch, C.P. South Africa. 

The Secretary of the International Commission on Zoological Nomenclature announces 

the possible use of the plenary powers by the International Commission in Case Number 

1773, Neotype for Opopsitta marshalli Iredale, 1946. (See Bull. Zool. Nomencl., 23:pt. 

6, 30 December 1966.) Comment should be sent in duplicate, citing Case Number, to the 

Secretary, c/o British Museum (Natural History), Cromwell Road, London S.W.7, 

England. 

A very concrete way in which the membership of the Society can help to improve 

The Bulletin would be to make contributions (of any size) to a Color Plate Fund. We 

would like to use more colored illustrations in The Bulletin, hut the cost of the color 

work precludes having more than one a year. At present we have several fine paintings 

for ultimate publication. 
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